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Mt. Auburn United Methodist Church – 07/29/2015 

 

Dr. Hertel’s Farewell Celebration Highlights & Much More... 



 

 

Regular Weekly Activities 
 
Sundays 
9:00am Worship, S.S. & Life Groups 
10:30am Worship, Life Groups, & JAM 
5:30pm Cartee Life Group—FH, Rm 12 
5:30-7pm High School Youth Group—YR** 
Middle School Life Groups—Rm 206, 209** 
7-9pm  Men’s Open Gym 
 
Mondays 
7-8:30pm Boy Scouts —Upper Rooms 
 
Tuesdays 
9-10:30am Men’s Bible Study—Rm 210 
7pm Higgens Life Group—In home 
 
Wednesdays 
10:15am-2pm Jerry’s Dance Class—CR 
6:00pm Marlin Group—The Courts 
6:30pm Wright Life Group—In Home 
6:30-8pm High School LG—Rm 206, 209** 
Middle School Youth Group—YR** 
 
Thursdays 
6:00am Men’s Breakfast—Bob Evan’s 
10:00am Staff Mtg—Rm 32 
6:30-8:00pm Wilson/Thovson LG—In home 
7:30pm Praise Team Rehearsal—The Courts 
 
Saturdays 
7:30am Chair Set Up—The Courts 
 
**NEW MS & HS Schedule Begins August 16! 

August 2015 

KEY:  S.S.—Sunday School; UR-Upper Rooms;  FH-Fellowship Hall; L—Library BS—Boy 
Scouts; CS—Cub Scouts; GS—Girl Scouts; Chapel —C;  OFLC—O’Dell Family Life Center; 
CR—Community Rm; TH—Trinity Hall; YR—Youth Rm; K—Kitchen; Cts—The Courts; UR—
Upper Rms; CCC—Chambers Celebration Center  

CONTINUE THE CONVERSATION ON FACEBOOK… 
Mt-Auburn-United-Methodist-Church 

Check out our web site… 
www.mtauburnumc.org 

 

. 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

            1 
  

2 
12:30pm Party of 8- 
  Kit  
Food Drive Begins 

3 
6:30pm Women’s  
  Retreat Planning 
7pm SPC Meeting- 
  Rm 32 

4 
6:30pm Adult Council 
  -Rm 25 

5 
6:30pm Girl Scouts  
  #492-CR 

6 
  

7 
  

8 
  

9 
 
Food Drive Continues 

10 
9:30am Prayer Shawl 
  -UR 
6pm Trustees-Rm 32 
6:30pm Prayer Shawl 
  -TH 
6:30pm Shalom &  
  Friendship Circles- 
  Home of Kathy  
  Heistand 

11 
9:30am Piecemakers- 
  Rm 204 
7pm Health Ministries 
  -Rm 25 

12 
  

13 
6pm Girl Scouts #892 
  -CR 
7pm Endowment- 
  Rm 25 

14 
6:30pm 4:4 Forum 

15 
  

16 
Food Drive Ends 
12-3pm Leadership 
  Meeting with Ken  
   Nash-CR 

 

17 
7pm Finance  
  Committee-Rm 32 
Daycare Committee-  
  Rm. 25 

18 
6:30pm Women’s  
   Retreat Planning 
7pm Bookies-Rm 25 
  

19 
6:30pm Girl Scouts  
  #492-CR 

20 
9:30am & 6:30pm  
  Greeting Card  
  Caring Card Ministry 
  -Rm 25 

21 
  

22 
  

23 
1-3pm New Member  
  Orientation Class- 
  CR 
  

24 
9:30am Prayer Shawl 
  -UR 
7pm Ad Board-Rm 32 

25 
9:30am Piecemakers- 
  Rm 204 
  

26 
  

27 
6pm Girl Scouts #892 
  -CR 
  
7pm Boy Scouts- 
  Rm 209, 210 

28 
  

29 
  

30 
12pm Stewardship 
  Dinner-Courts, CR,  
  TH, Kit 

31 
6pm Stewardship  
  Dinner-Courts, CR,  
  TH, Kit 

Notes: 



 

 

High l i ghted Events In Thi s I ssue…  

August     2 Food Drive Begins 
  16 Leadership Meeting with Rev. Ken Nash 
  18 Bookies 
  20 “Caring Cards”  Greeting Card Ministry 
  30 Stewardship Dinner 
  31 Stewardship Dinner 
         
More details on these and many other events in this newsletter issue.  

  Sermon Series “A Vision Leads” Continues 
August        2 Values 4 Team-based  
  1 Corinthians 12:4-7 
 
         9 Process 1 Inviting 
  Matthew 22:9 
 
        16 Process 2 Connecting 
  Acts 2:42, 46-47 
 
                       23 Process 3 Serving 
  John 15:12-14 
 
        30 Vision Sunday       

Preparing for Worship in the Upcoming Month  

Worship Services 

9:00am  Traditional 

10:30am  Contemporary 

     JAM Children’s Worship 

August Birthdays 
Aug 2 Alice Barnett 
 Linda Carney 
 Lawson Taylor 
 Samuel Taylor 
Aug 3 Jason Marlin 
 Amy McCabe 
 Grahm Weston 
Aug 4 Angela Bruce 
 Opal Schaefer 
 Susan Sjoquist 
 Sam Stone 
Aug 5 Christina McNeely 
Aug 7 Allison Morgan 
Aug 8 Rylan Mullins 
Aug 9 Eli Ader 
 Jeff Beaman 
 P.D. Willsey 
Aug 11 Melissa Truelove 
Aug 12 Edna Francis 
 Marge Harris 
 Shawn Wade 
Aug 13 Audrey Linton 
 Gary Long 
 Debra McNeely 
Aug. 14 Jeff Davis 
 Nicole Fill 
Aug 15 Kelti Wise 
Aug 19 Alex Silvertooth
 Willie Walden 
 Mary Zimmerman 
Aug 21 Glenda Abbert 
 Jeff Fill 
 Elaine Tinkle 
Aug 22 Mark Blessing 
 Matthew Blessing 
Aug 23 Emily Bonser 
Aug 25 Denny Blessing 
 Morgan Blessing 
 AJ Chapella 
 Matt Robinette 
 Maria Rosenbohm 
 Roger Wilson 
Aug 27 Christian Rose
 Logan Stewart 

  

Aug 28  Catherine Klimes   
    J.D. Lindauer 
 Don Smith 
 Bruce Tucker 
Aug 29  George Kopko 
  Matthew O’Brien 
  Beth Smock 
   Kenneth Whitaker 
Aug 30  Francie Faires 
   Kyle Hetrick 
  Dale Smock 
  Cooper Stanley 
  David Wethington 
Aug 31  Nick Fuller 
  Kristen Southern 
  Duke Tom  

August  Anniversaries 
Aug 2 Larry & LaTheda Noonan 
Aug 5 Dale & Rita Harris 
Aug 6 Vick Hasler & Karen Cochran 
Aug 7 John & Julie Burns 
 Michael Clay & Barbara Johnson 
Aug 9 George & Paula Kopko 
Aug 10 Dale & Beth Smock 
Aug 14 Jerry & Lynn Frost 
Aug 15 David & Jennifer Sweet 
Aug 16 Bill & Mary Zimmerman 
Aug 18 Lloyd & Sondra Scaggs 
 Dale & Carol Tumey 
Aug 19 Jerry & Louise McRoberts 
 Phil & Kiki Willsey 
Aug 20 Roger & Lilly Thompson 
Aug 22 John & Patty Wiseman 
Aug 24 Ryan & Amber Core 
Aug 25 Jeff & Sharon Beck 
 Bill & Patty Heselbarth,  
 Doug & Cortney Meyer 
 Darren & Sandra Stanley 
Aug 26 John & Linda Wortinger 
 Jeff & Deb Wright 
Aug 27 Jim & Karene Knobel 
Aug 28 Erv & Mary Thovson 
Aug 29 Fred & Judy Shockley 
 Gary & Betty Williams 
Aug 31 Jeff & Kim Peters 
 Gerry & Mary Beth Rippy  



 

 

Message from  the Senior Pastor  

Dear Church family, 
 
Back in January, a group of people from Mt. Auburn and Trafalgar met to 
discuss the concept of Simple Church.  From that group of 60 people, a group 
of 20 people met about every other week continuing the work on our Vision, 
Values and the Process. Over the past weeks, various members took the 
drafts out to Life Groups and Sunday school classes, etc.  What is listed below 
is the final report from that Vision Team which has now formally been sent to 
the Ad Boards of Mt. Auburn and Trafalgar to consider and vote. 

 

Mt. Auburn Church 

A multi -site United Methodist congregation  

(Mt. Auburn Campus, Mt. Auburn Daycare, Trafalgar Campus) 

Our Mission  
Every church and ministry connected with the United Methodist Church share 
our common mission to ƳŀƪŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘΦ 
 
Our Vision 
¢ƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘ ƛƴ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǳƴōŜƭƛŜǾŜǊǎ ǘƻ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ŘŜǾƻǘŜŘ 
ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎƭƻǊȅ ƻŦ DƻŘΦ 
 
Our Values 
We are unashamedly God-centered!  The triune God - Father, Son and Holy 

Spirit – is the One we worship and serve to His glory.  aŀǧƘŜǿ нуΥму-нл  
 
We are unapologetically scripturally-rooted!   We believe the Bible is God’s 

word and is the primary authority for our faith and practice. н¢ƛƳ оΥмс-мт 
 

We are passionately people-focused!  People, regardless of their spiritual 
condition, matter to God and to us.  aŀǊƪ сΥоп 

 
We are strategically team-based!  We believe ministry is best accomplished in 

teams of people with diverse gifts and abilities who are bound together 
with common purpose and covenants of trust. м /ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴǎ мнΥп-т 

Our Process 
INVITING - Engage and invite our community to experience the love of Jesus. 
aŀǧƘŜǿ ннΥф-мл  

 
CONNECTING - Help people connect with Jesus Christ and His body, the 

Church.   WƻƘƴ мрΥр 
 

SERVING - Serve sacrificially to make the realities of heaven the realities of 
earth.    WƻƘƴ мрΥмн-мпΣмт  

           Continued... 

 

Medications have you flustered? Do you know why you are taking 
that medication? Do you have a wallet card that list your medications 
in case of emergency?  
 

You play an important role in making sure you get the best health 
care. Knowing what medications you take and why is something you 
can control.   
 

During the month of August, I will be hosting a “Know Your 
Medication” session. During this time I will provide individual wallet 
cards as well as any information you would like to know about your 
medication. Date and time will be announced on the Mt. Auburn 
website and in an upcoming bulletin.   
 

Blessings, 
Tina Mullins 
Faith Community Nurse 

Noah Accepted to Attend Asbury Seminary 
Most of you will recognize the name Noah (Nsubuga).  He was a young boy I 
spotted my first Sunday in Uganda almost 10 years ago.  He was a typical 
teenager then, but I believed God had His hand on this boy and he would be a 
great minister someday.   
 
In the years since, Mt. Auburn has helped him get his High School education – 
most Ugandan kids don’t get to go beyond primary school – and last year 
Noah graduated from the Uganda Christian University an Anglican School.  He 
is now serving as a chaplain for two High Schools – a Catholic and an Anglican 
school. 
 
When I visited Uganda this past spring I hadn’t seen Noah since September 
2012.  He was with me as we visited new church plants in Busia and he 
delivered the Bibles we purchased for new Christians.  I was amazed at 
Noah’s maturity and what a wonderful preacher he had become – just as I 
believed God had revealed to me ten years ago. 
 
Now, Noah has been accepted to attend Asbury Seminary in the Master of 
Divinity program.  This is the required degree for ordination into The United 
Methodist Church.  The Mt. Auburn Mission Committee has agreed to 
support Noah with $10,000 a year for his education for 3 years. The Mission 
Committee is looking for ways to show agape love each month when he 
starts school. Please contact Mission Team Chairs; Jerry McRoberts, Doris 
Waters or Dottie Morris with your ideas. 

—Jim Hertel 



 

 

SYMPATHIES 

¶ Gregg Allen, Opal Schaefer’s son, passed away on Sunday, June 21. 
Service were held on Saturday, June 27 at 11am at Simplicity.  

¶ Cindy Kolb, Diana McDonald’s sister, passed away on June 29 due to her 
long battle with ALS on June 29.  

THANK YOUS  

¶ As a member of the Sedona UMC, I appreciate your “Methodist Stitchery.” 
The shawl will go with me to the hospital. Rest assured that it will give me 
great comfort in knowing that loving hearts have stitched it.  
Yours in Christ, Jan Shuman, Sedona, AZ  

¶ Thank you for the congratulations and the prayer shawl! In both the good 
times and the bad, it will be a reminder that both the Mt. Auburn 
community and The Lord care for me. It will get plenty of use as I transition 
into this new and unfamiliar phase of my life.  
Wishing you all the best, Logan Stewart 

¶ Thank you so much for the beautiful quilt you made our baby Brooks! It is 
absolutely gorgeous.  
God Bless, The McClurgs (Adam, MacKenzie, Abel and Baby Brooks) 

¶ Mt. Auburn Choir–Thank you so much for the flowers and food you sent 
for Paul’s funeral. Your love and kindness is very much appreciated. Paul & 
I felt very welcome in the choir. Thank you.  
Love to all, Nancy Lelenko & family 

        

...continued Pastor’s Message 
 
On July 18th, a group gathered to begin the discussion of the next step which 
is the setting of God-sized goals.  I presented two God-sized goals which I 
personally believe are critical for us to move forward.  First, Mt. Auburn and 
Trafalgar need to work together to determine the nature of our relationship.  
Second, I believe we have to develop and implement a form of church 
government that will serve to govern over all the ministries that make up Mt. 
Auburn.   
 
We then broke into small groups and through the discussion there were many 
great ideas.  As we gathered these ideas, we found an overall theme of the 
need of reaching out into our immediate community.  Each of the small 
groups brought to the discussion a statement that our God-sized goals should 
start with reaching out to our community around us.  The point was we 
should be a church of influence in our area.   
  
The next gathering will be August 16th at noon as we gather to meet with Rev. 
Ken Nash of Cornerstone United Methodist Church of Grand Rapids, 
Michigan.   I heard Ken speak and was impressed and after further 
conversation, became convinced we need to look at what is happening at 
Cornerstone as a model for Mt. Auburn and Trafalgar.  Ken knows our 
Associate Pastor, Ben, very well as Ken is Ben’s mentor in his Doctor of 
Ministry at Asbury Seminary.  I hope many come and hear to continue the 
conversation.  Please RSVP to Melissa (melissat@mtauburnumc.org) or call 
535-8555 ext. 1304. 
 
Let’s continue to pray and study as we are working out God’s next steps for 
us. 
 
It is an exciting time! 
 
In Christ, 
Pastor Jeff 

FLETCHER PLACE DINNER RECAP – JULY 13 
 
The Mt. Auburn UMW provided dinner for 103 people at Fletcher Place on 
July 13.  The UMW has broken the 100 mark for feeding people for the second 
straight year.  
 
Thanks to all the UMW members for cooking/buying/and providing all the 
food and drinks for this event.  Thanks also to the many Friendship and 
Shalom members, along with children, and grandchildren who traveled to 
Fletcher Place to serve the meal.  Always lots of fun!!! 
 
Most of all, thanks to all of you for being willing to serve when needed.     

ANNUAL SUMMER 

Food Drive  
Grocery bags will be handed out after both services 
on Sunday, August 2 to begin our Summer Food 
Drive to benefit Fletcher Place. Please leave your 
donations at the east end of Trinity Hall. All 
donations are due by Sunday, August 16. Your 
generosity is much appreciated!  



 

 

Senior Moments  ̄Sept. 16 
“South Pacific” 

Buffet at 11:30 a.m. & Curtain at 1:00 p.m. 
Sign  Up & Payment Deadline is August 16 

Sign up sheet (limited to 40 people) in Fellowship Hall 
Cost is $43 per person; checks made payable to Marge Patton 

Any questions contact Marge Patton at mspatton@aol.com 

BOOKIES TO MEET TUESDAY — August 18 at 7pm 
The Bookies will be meeting on Tuesday, August 18 at 7pm to discuss ! {Ƴŀƭƭ 
LƴŘƛǎŎǊŜǝƻƴ by Jan Ellison.  
 
We will be reading the following selections in the upcoming months: 
September {ǝƭƭ !ƭƛŎŜ by Lisa Genova 
October WƻǎƛŀƘ ŦƻǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ by Martha Bolton 
 
We meet at 7pm on the third Tuesday of each month in Room 25 at the 
church. Please join us for a discussion of any or all of the books.  

Please join us for a time of fellowship and fun making greeting cards for Mt. 
Auburn on Thursday, August 20 at 9:30am or 6:30pm in Room 25. You don’t 
need to know how to make cards, just come and someone will teach you! 
 
If you have any questions, please call Gina Mazzarella at 652-0075 or Nancy 
Sweet at 997-8685.  

A BIG THANK YOUé  
 
Thank you to the many people who helped organize and carry out the 
surprise celebration for Dr. Hertel.  The One Big Service was a blessing to all 
and the combination of the Choir and Praise Team was enjoyed by 
everyone.  I would like to thank all those who helped with planning, ideas, 
decorating, set up, tear down, clean up, and all those behind the scenes that I 
am forgetting.  The wonderful food was enjoyed by many, thanks to Marge 
Patton and crew.  Thank you to Jeff Higgens and Ellen Stewart for the fun 
video clips and to Elia for the surprise visit from Elvis.  A special thanks to 
Carrie, James, and Brett for their hard work in  getting the building ready for 
the big event. We all enjoyed hearing special memories of Dr. Hertel from 
Pastor Ben, Bob Coleman, and Gretchen Beaman. Thank you to all who 
helped to make this a special day! 
 
-Melissa Truelove 

Meet Our New Children’s Ministry Director… 
 

My name is Susan Young.  I grew up in Greenwood and 
have been married to Jim for 30+ years.  We have one son 
Drew. He and his wife Whitney recently gave us the gift of 
our first grandson, Carter James. Let’s just say, being DǊŀƳǎ 
is the best!   
 

I have served in Children’s Ministries for over 15 years.  My passion for 
children and the desire for them to grow into a love relationship with Christ 
calls me into this season at Mt Auburn Church.   I can’t wait to see where God 
will take us as we begin this new school year!    
 

Mt. Auburn Welcomes a New Custodian... 
 
We would like to welcome Brett Ronczka to the custodial 
team.  Brett will be helping out as needed to allow our 
custodians to use their earned PTO time.  If you see Brett in 
the building during the week, welcome him to the Mt. Auburn 
staff.  



 

 

Week Ending 
Budgeted  
Ministries 

Debt  
Reduction 

Funds 
Other Funds**  

Total  
Receipted 

Weekly Report of General Giving: 

Week Ending 
Worship  

Attendance 
S.S. &  

Life Groups 

601 81 

416 196 

438 268 

431 258 

Weekly Report of Attendance 

**30 Hour Famine Bible Studies, Family Assistance, Education Funds, Memorial Funds, 
Flowers, Capital Funds, Sanctuary Fund, Endowment Funds,  Youth Mission Trip, 
Baseball tickets. 

ϷнтΣофт ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ŦƻǊ нлмр .ǳŘƎŜǘŜŘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎΦ 

Yet another school year is just around the corner! Here at Mt. Auburn 
Daycare, we consider it a sacred responsibility to help parents raise their 
children to become happy, well-adjusted Christians. We recognize children to 
be a unique gift from God to their parents and pledge to always try to show 
them God’s love in word and deed. We are determined to provide the best 
care and service possible.  
 
We currently have availability in our daycare.  We provide care for infants, 
beginning at six weeks old, through age twelve. We are open Monday through 
Friday from 6:00 am to 6:00 pm.  
 
Center Grove schools have undergone redistricting and many of our students 
will be in a different elementary this year.  We do provide various options, 
including before and after school care, for children enrolled in Center Grove 
and most Clark Pleasant elementary schools.  
 
Call us for a tour or with any questions you may have.  We look forward to 
meeting you! 
 
God Bless, 
 
Beth Carter 
Kerrian Chapella 
Nancy Van Dyke 
The Mt. Auburn Daycare Office Staff 
317-535-8555 

Back-To-School Child Care Needs 

 

 Upcoming Emmaus Walks 
 Men’s Walk September 10-13 
 Women’s Walk September 24-27 
 
 For more information contact John Burns at 

    jburnsshi@yahoo.com or 317-340-1148. 

Good Newsé 
 

It’s our goal at Mt. Auburn to find the best ways to 
communicate in a variety of ways. You will begin seeing changes 
in the ways we communicate information to you. Instead of 
receiving the monthly newsletter,  you will soon find the most 
up-to-date news in the weekly redesigned bulletin. Our 

upcoming events will be highlighted each week in our redesigned bulletin 
while our ongoing or reoccurring events will be included on our weekly 
schedule also found in the bulletin. Other ways you will be able to receive 
updated information is on Mt. Auburn’s web site and weekly congregational 
emails. If you are not currently receiving congregational emails please contact 
Heather Bonser at heatherb@mtauburnumc.org or 535-8555 ext. 1318 to be 
included on the list.  We will also have printed copies available in Fellowship 
Hall and Trinity Hall each week.  We hope you find these changes helpful in 
staying up-to-date on the life of Mt. Auburn and its family. 



 

 

How Do You Say “Thanks?” 
When words are inadequate, how do you express the deep gratitude you feel 
and want very much to express?  That’s my dilemma when trying to say how 
much Pat and I appreciated the “Farewell Sunday” you gave us celebrating the 
25 years I was privileged to serve as your Senior Pastor.  I can say without 
exaggeration it was one of the happiest and most joyful days of my life. 
 
Your gifts were beyond generous – extravagant would be more precise.  I 
appreciate so much the boost you gave my new career with OMS.  I don’t 
anticipate that I am going to need much in the way of a salary going forward – 
retirement does have benefits! – the United Methodist pension and Uncle 
Sam should see me through.  But, I will have travel expenses in my new job, 
and I want to raise money for Village Church Planting.  I do believe time is 
short and we must do what we can for Christ now. 
 
I am proud that a new fund – “The Hertel 
Staff Education Fund” – has been 
established in my honor.  I loved the staff I 
worked with and I always wanted to be 
generous with them.  This will continue 
and I will get to be a part of it.  I’m happy 
about that.  The baseball trip to Atlanta 
was a singular serendipity.  We had a great 
time! 
 
I am so appreciative of all that Pastor Jeff did and allowed to be done to make 
this day so special.  Thank you, Jeff, and thanks to the staff that helped to put 
it all together.   
 
Pastor Jeff and I had one goal this past year, and that was to have the 
smoothest transition possible as I handed the baton off to him.  I think we 
accomplished our goal.  During my years as an itinerate preacher, I was never 
afraid to follow a pastor who had been loved.  I always believed that if the 
people loved their former pastor – they would love me, too.  And I knew that 
if the people had not loved the previous pastor – they would not love me 
either.  Thanks for loving me and forgiving my mistakes and failures.  Now, I 
want you to give all that love to Jeff.  If you do, and you faithfully pray for him 
– you’ll make him better than he has ever been before.  That’s what your love 
and prayers did for me. 
 
Pat and I plan to continue to live in Greenwood and Mt. Auburn will be our 
church – but not right now.  I think there needs to be a planned separation for 
a little while.  So, we’ll see you in church soon.  In the meantime, we love you 
and thank you for everything.  
 
Your friend,         
Jim 

òConversationsó 

Save the Date! 
Womenõs Retreat 2015        

Saturday September 26 th   
9:00 a.m. ñ 3:30 p.m.  

Mount Auburn United Methodist Church  
 
Ladies,  
 
Mark your calendars and invite a friend or neighbor to come and 
join you for a day of conversation, fellowship and worship.  We 

will spend time re -envisioning the time we spend in solitude .  
 
Whether you have no time to sit and think or you are one who 
struggles to settle down, this retreat will minister to your soulõs 
need to pause, reflect and refresh. Come, set aside the activity and 
busyness for one day and see what can happen.  
 
Our speaker will be Rachel Coleman of Dynamic Women, a minis-
try of One Mission Society (OMS).  
 
Tickets are $35 and will go on sale on Sunday August 30 th between 
church services. Contact Myrna Lorenz for more information  at 
myrnal@mtauburnumc.org.  


